
 
 
 
EVERY PARENT’S PRAYER 
 
Dear David and Justice For All, 
 

We give God the glory for Justice For All 
(JFA) and the mission He has risen up in you!  
We know no good work can be done without the 
power of the Holy Spirit and those yielding to it.  
Having said this, I want to thank you for the gift 
you have given to my son, Caleb Simon. 

Caleb graduated from Christian 
Fellowship School in Lakewood, Colorado in 
June 2004. Just prior to this life-changing event, 
he had another life-changing experience through 
JFA.  Through the training session in April, 
Caleb, along with the other seniors in his school, 
were given the facts regarding abortion and 
taught to use the tools of logical and methodical 
questioning to engage others in conversation.  

They went to Metro State College in 
Denver and walked in their new training. This 
training session ignited within Caleb the ability to 
engage people in a conversation regarding 
abortion without attacking them, allowing 
emotion to guide the conversation or being 
tactless.   

For Caleb, who is very tenacious with a 
strong sense of justice in his approach to life, 
this was life-altering and freeing. Having 
understood the concepts and applied them at 
Metro, Caleb was excited to share not only with 
me but also with his friends and now at Cornell 
College in Iowa. 

While attending Cornell this past year, 
Caleb has furthered the debate within his circle 
of friends and within his speech class. He has 
told me he feels confident that he can 
communicate without offending and yet feels this 
approach can change the views of many.  

I know Caleb is a different young man 
today because of the equipping he received 
through JFA coupled with the experience he had 
at Metro State.  JFA was able, with and through 
the power of the Holy Spirit, to equip, embolden, 
and empower Caleb to be the mighty warrior for 
the unborn.   

I am eager to see God continue to work 
in Caleb and use Caleb to change lives. His life 
verse states: Joshua 1:9 “Be strong and 
courageous. Do not be terrified; do not be 
discouraged, for the LORD your God will be 
with you wherever you go.” This passion has 
burned in Caleb and I am thankful to JFA for 
enabling him to express his passion in a way 
where he can engage and not attack others on 
such life imperative and sensitive issues. 

Thank you for yielding and sacrificing for the 
lives of each of the unborn. 
May you see the fruit of your 
labor as I have seen in my 
son and soon his younger 
sisters as they can hardly wait 
to be trained and go out 
equipped through JFA.  May 
you see the multiplication of 
your efforts magnified and 
may all go to the glory of our 
gracious and just Heavenly 
Father. 

Prayerfully and thankfully, 

Kimberly Simon  
Castle Rock, Colorado 
October 2004 
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